MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR BOARD MEETING TUESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2020

Held in the auditorium of the York Township Offices, 1502 South Meyers Road, Lombard, Illinois.

Supervisor John W. Valle called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Anthony Pacilli led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Clerk Daniel J. Kordik called the roll: Supervisor Valle Present

Trustee Rupp Srch Present
Trustee Cuzzone Present
Trustee Morrissey Present

Trustee Mussatto Present

Also present: Township Attorney Ken Florey.

Trustee Morrissey moved to approve the minutes of the November 10, 2020 Regular Board Meeting, seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Cuzzone, Morrissey, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted "Aye". Motion passed.

Public Comment: None.

Trustee Morrissey moved that the bills in the amount of \$866,390.12, having been duly audited, be approved for payment and charged to the proper accounts, seconded by Trustee Mussatto. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Cuzzone, Morrissey, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted "Aye." Motion passed.

Supervisor Valle tabled the Northern Glass Inc. Proposal agenda item.

Trustee Cuzzone read and moved approval of Resolution No. YT-12-08-20 honoring Vernon C. Kuerschner, seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Cuzzone, Morrissey, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted "Aye." Motion passed.

There was no closed session.

Under new business, Trustee Morrissey suggested that the Township issue a newsletter describing what the Township has done over the past year despite COVID. Trustee Rupp Srch reported on Villa Park's Joyful Traditions and invited all to see "Peppermint Lane" along the Prairie Path.

Under old business, Supervisor Valle stated that food donations continue to come in including from Interplan, World System Builder, Total Quality Logistics, and Pepperidge Farms, and that the Township is distributing 4 pound hams and gift cards to seniors on

December 21. Trustee Cuzzone reported on the Virtual Dan Gibbons Turkey Trot. Trustee Rupp Srch reported on Tri-Town YMCA's mobile food pantry pick-ups.

Supervisor Valle wished everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. There being no further business, Trustee Cuzzone moved to adjourn the meeting to the Regular Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 12, 2021, commencing at 7:30 p.m., seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. Motion to adjourn passed by unanimous voice vote, whereupon the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Danjel J. Kordik Town Clerk